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OVERALL COMMENTS: 

 

Attached are the financial statements for the four-month period ended 

October 31, 2012. 

 

With one exception the budget column amounts in the attached report reflect 

the amounts in the Final Proposed column of the approved fiscal year 2012/2013 

budget.  As a result of California repealing the Multistate Tax Compact effective 

July 1, 2012 the California membership fees have been excluded from the budget 

column of the attached financial reports (and, of course, not recognized in the actual 

column).  The Final Proposed budget amounts for this fiscal year were approved 

at a meeting of the Commission on August 1, 2012 in Grand Rapids, Michigan.   

 

Membership Assessments, Audit Fees, and Nexus fees are recognized ratably 

throughout the year. 

 

Administrative Services department expenses are allocated to all other 

departments based on the relative expenses of each department. 

 

Favorable variances (for revenue or expense items) are shown as a positive 

numbers and unfavorable variances (for revenue or expense items) are shown as a 

negative numbers. 

 

 

 

BUDGET AND FUND SUMMARY: 

 

General Operations Program 

 

The $143,846 deficit in this program is substantially explained by two items, which 

affect the deficit in opposite directions: 
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 California membership fees will not be received.  This contributes to the 

deficit seen on this report.  For the four months ended October 31, 2012 the 

California membership fees that otherwise would have been recognized is 

$179,285. 

 A counsel position was vacant during this period.  This position remains 

unfilled at the time this report was written. 

 

Audit Program 

 

The $164,842 surplus in this program is substantially explained by four items:  

 

 Minnesota rejoined the audit program after the FY 2013 budget was 

prepared and approved.  This adds $22,785 to the surplus for the four month 

period ended October 31, 2012. 

 An audit position was vacant during this period.  This position remains 

unfilled at the time this report was written. 

 The group health insurance rate change was not effective until September 1.  

 A surplus of $62,403 was originally planned and budgeted for this four month 

period. 

 

Training Program 

 

The deficit here is primarily due to revenue for the three schools held in this period 

being less than budgeted.  An additional $5,200 (not accrued as of 10/31/2012) is 

expected to be received thereby reducing the unfavorable revenue variance seen on 

the attached report.  Actual enrollment at two of the three schools in this report 

period was less than the targeted (budgeted) enrollment. 

 

INCOME STATEMENT - Revenues: 

 

Variances in the Audit Reimbursements and the Training Program Fees were 

explained above. 

 

INCOME STATEMENT - Expenditures: 

 

 Salaries, Retirement, and Employee Insurance show a favorable 

variance.  This is primarily due to a combination of two factors:  

 A budgeted counsel position and budgeted auditor position were unfilled. 

 The group health insurance rate change was not effective until September 1.   














	TREA201210
	0427_001

